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Press Release

Release date: 5 October 2006
Joint action to prevent youth smoking

Budapest, 5th October 2006 

This year in 2006, the Ministry of Health, the National Trade Association, and the Hungarian Post have also joined the Retail Access Prevention Program, the goal of which is to prevent youth smoking. The initiative, which was launched in 1999, intends to help retailers to obey the law by providing them with information, (also by web-site) and  communication materials.  The initiative of the Hungarian Association of Tobacco Industry is supported by the Association of Family, Child and Youth; Ministry of Health; Consumer Protection Authority; Ministry of the Economy and Transport;  Hungarian Chamber of Commerce and Industry; Hungarian Post; Hungarian Advertising Association;  National Association of Large Families; Ministry of Education and Culture; National Trade Association; Ministry of Social Affairs and Labour.

Three important organizations – the Ministry of Health,  the National Trade Association, and the Hungarian Post have joined the programme this year. 

This year’s chapter of the Retail Access Prevention Program starts on 5th October 2006. During the implementation period, information and awareness raising materials to help retailers prevent youth access from cigarettes will be distributed to the employees of 10,000 smaller retail outlets nationwide. 

The Act on the protection of nonsmokers passed in 1999 clearly prohibits the sale of tobacco products to people under the age of 18. If the retailer has any doubt about the customer’s age, the retailer has the right to ask for proof that the customer is more than 18 years old. Customers can only prove their age by presenting an official identification document (e.g. personal identification card or passport) to the retailer. If a customer who appears to be underage cannot prove their age when the salesperson asks for proof, the salesperson must refuse to serve the customer. 

The members of the Hungarian Association of Tobacco Industry – British American Tobacco Hungary Ltd, Philip Morris Hungary Ltd, Imperial Tobacco Hungary Ltd, the Continental Tobacco Group and Japan Tobacco International – support retailers' compliance with the obligations stipulated in the law and do not sell cigarettes to minors. According to the programme’s participants, in order for the regulation to be effective, there is a need not only for fines but the entire society must make a concerted effort: families, the government, the civil sector and the trade organizations must cooperate. 

The tobacco companies insist that their products are intended strictly for adult consumers, who are aware of the dangers of smoking. Youth smoking is a serious and complex social problem. It is encouraging that a lot of people are actively and substantially cooperating in order to protect the health of young people. The concerted activities of families, the government, the civil sector, the trade organizations and the tobacco industry aim at preventing youth smoking.
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